
Welcome to the 2019-2020 School Year! 

Here are some points of interest at the start of the school year of which you should be 
aware: 
 
We were again pleased to use some grant funding to provide our professional staff with 
an enlightening and informative beginning of the year in-service program. Our 
presenter, Mr. William Martinez, joined us from Los Angeles, California. He is an 
accomplished actor and singer who, for the past 17 years, has traveled performing 
around the world. He has appeared in television, film, commercials, voice-overs and 
musical theatre productions. He has won numerous prestigious awards. However, none 
of that would have happened if wasn’t for one teacher. He shared that transformational 
moment with us in SIGNing the Song: You Have Changed My Life, his keynote he 
created for the teaching profession. Teachers enjoyed Mr. Martinez’ presentation while 
learning how to sign unique words and phrases that they could use to apply to their 
classroom management techniques.  
 
This presentation was a continuation of the philosophies of Dr. Harry and Rosemary 
Wong that we started to promote last year when Ms. Chelonnda Seroyer joined us as 
our keynote speaker. She, too, was associated with the Wongs and their noteworthy 
book, The First Days of School. This book was also purchased for our staff. 
 
Members of the Intermediate Unit #1 were also present on another in-service day to 
present eColors to the entire professional staff. This was our second and more in-depth 
exposure to this philosophy. eColors is a personality indicator that identifies traits by 
associating them with four colors. The four eColor personality quadrants were originally 
identified by reviewing research from several personality assessment tools and 
academic studies around psychology and neuroscience. Then, using research findings 
and a proprietary algorithm developed by the eColors technical team, the Personality 
Diversity Indicator (PDI) questionnaire was developed to enable users to visualize their 
eColors combination through a pie chart. This entertaining yet informative day was not 
only self-reflective, it was a good way to remember that each person has unique 
qualities: both teachers and students alike. 
 
During the second semester of the previous school year, a team of elementary teachers 
got together to pilot and choose a new mathematics series for the elementary school 
(Administrators Mr. Scott Headlee and Mrs. Edith Woods). iReady Math by Curriculum 
Associates was approved by the CGSD Board of School Directors and now, starting 
with the 2019-2020 school year, each child at WCES is learning from a new math 
series. 
 
In addition, teachers in K, 1 and 2 have recently been trained to Code and are now able 
to teach their students the fundamentals of coding: the computer language that will set 
the stage for our students’ success today and tomorrow. At the high school level 
(Principal, Mr. Bob Stephenson) we are in a partnership with Carnegie Mellon University 
and are offering an Intro to Computer Science course through CMU’s School of 
Computer Science. Founded by Dr. Mark Stehlik and Dr. David Kosbie — two of the 



CMU’s School of Computer Science’s award-winning teaching professors — the CS 
Academy aims to create an entirely free, online, interactive high school computer 
science curriculum which will be facilitated by WCHS’s Mr. Liam Ryan. 
 
Margaret Bell Miller Middle School (new principal Mr. Justin Stephenson) is undertaking 
a character building initiative through the Positive Action Program. Speaking of Mr. J. 
Stephenson, he was promoted to the principalship after previously serving as the 
assistant principal at WCHS and before that as the assistant principal at MBM.  
 
We look forward to a very productive school year filled with high levels of student 
achievement. 
 
Yours in education,  
 
Helen K. McCracken, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
and the Central Greene Board of School Directors 
 
 
 
 


